February 7, 1945.

Mrs. A. H. Bennett Route 3, Midlothian, Texas.

Dear Mrs. Bonnett:

Your letter of February 5th received and while I did not see the item you referred to in the Dallas News, Senator Connally advised that through the State Department information had been received from Switzerland confirming the moving of more than 1200 American officers of Oflag 64, located at Schubin, in the Polish Corrider, from that point to Stalag No. 3-A at Luckenwalde, Germany, which is in the province of Brandenberg about 30 to 35 miles south of Berlin.

Not knowing anything about the location of Camp 4 that you mention, I am sorry not to be able to give you any information concerning it; however, if you would take the matter up with Senator Tom Connally, I am sure he would be glad to give you any information available concerning its whereabouts.

The situation concerning the American prisoners of war is quite distressing at the present time so let's hope and pray that the boys will soon be released and permitted to return to their homes.

Sincerely,

AGC: KD